Jane Fletcher Hill House Sibford Ferris OX15 5RA

08.08.23

Dear Cherwell District Council Planning Department,

I have lived in Hill House for most of my life (60 yrs). During this time the Shed has been used in varying degrees but always in connection with the main house.

In my childhood I remember it was used as an office for my grandfather and great uncle who both resided in the main house being cared for by my mother in their later years.

When I had my own family we (my husband and two children) lived in the main house with my parents. The house was very full so the Shed was a welcome extra space for my children and their friends to have sleepovers and play games, as well as being used for the adults to carry out their hobbies or take time out to relax. It is also used as a utility room, overflowing from the main house. The tumble dryer lived in the Shed for many years, along with other household machinery and kitchen goods.

Now that my children are grown up, and have children of their own, when the family is together the shed has again become a very useful and necessary space.

Should you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

I understand that proceedings for contempt of court may be brought against anyone who makes, or causes to be made, a false statement in a document verified by a statement of truth without an honest belief in its truth.

I believe that the facts stated in this statement are true.

